COMMUNITY PRESERVATION COMMITTEE
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Memorial Town Hall ( One Library Street ( Georgetown MA  01833


Community Preservation Committee Meeting

[image: image3.wmf]Tuesday January 25, 2011
Held at 7:30 PM in the

Town Hall 3rd floor Meeting Room
Meeting Minutes
In Attendance: J. DiMento, E. Davidson, H. LaCortiglia, C. Shreder
Meeting called to order at: 7:50pm
Motion by C. Shreder to pay the following bill 
Seconded by E. Davidson
Motion carries-unanimously
· Bills
	NAME
	AMOUNT
	INVOICE #
	DATE

	Farley & Cross Co.
	$2,185.00 
	24667/24676
	11/19/10


· Project reviews of the following  Suggestions:
· MS4 Stormwater Protection for Pentucket and Rock pond 

This project suggestion has been withdrawn by the Stormwater Committee
· AH Trust “Buydown” Suggestions 
Charles Waters, Chair of the Georgetown Affordable Housing Trust and also Paul Nelson, trustee are in attendance to describe the two buydown suggestions proposed by the Georgetown Affordable Housing Trust.
Charles takes a moment to bring the CPC up to speed on the previous year’s CPC Grant and progress concerning that. 
He then describes the problems with the Deed Ridrs for the following two Affordable properties and the proposal to keep them as considered Affordable under the state Dept. of Housing and Community Development (DHCD) rules.  
201 Central and 4 True Lane are the buydown proposed locations that the Trust voted to pursue under this year’s request.
With 201 central the current owner purchased the property for $237K, getting permission from the Affordable Housing Task Force to do so, in error, years ago. The deed rider that runs with this property allows the owner to not sell the property for an amount less than the purchase price plus the capital expenses and closing costs. This would mean that the property would no longer meet the DHCD Affordable Housing price range. 

The Affordable Housing Trust estimates that the buydown cost for this will be $100,000.
There is a similar but different issue on the second project. This property is 4 True Lane. The buydown cost in this case would be $50,000.  The flaw in the deed rider for this property is that the formula for affordability is linked to a multiplier of the Consumer Price index. 
Upon buydown both of the deed riders would be updated to reflect the DHCD guidelines and would once again become eligible to be listed on the Subsidized Housing Index of DHCD.
· Camp Denison Historic Restoration Projects 
Bob Morehouse, Chairman of the Camp Denison Committee and Bob Gorton, Treasurer of the Committee are in attendance to describe the projects.
Three projects for review– 

The CP Committee is presented with a letter from the Historical Commission stating that the Camp is “Locally Historically Significant” to Georgetown
First project is to preserve the lodge by protecting the building from flooding. This will be done by reshaping the drainage. Also included in this is the repair of the culvert where the water will be directed once overflowing from a proposed detention basin.

The work is proposed to be done by the Highway Dept.

Total cost for this is $19950. 
The CP Committee may choose to add a 25% contingency to pay for engineering and permitting costs.

The Second project at the Camp involves the replacement of the rotted tie steps that go from the lodge area to the waterfront. Granite curbing provided by the highway dept will be installed.

Cost estimate for this is $5800.

The CP Committee may wish add a 25% contingency to pay for any engineering and permitting costs associated with this, as well.

It is noted that this project may possibly be combined with the first project by the CPC to allow for a possible cost savings.

The third project is to upgrade the sanitary facility near the historic camper cabins in order to make them ADA accessible. A new septic system is required. 

The cost estimate is $25,600.

Once again the CP Committee may wish add a 25% contingency to pay for any engineering and permitting costs associated with this and may also combine this with the other projects to potentially save on engineering and permitting costs. 

· Perley School Restoration Phase 2 –


Invited Guest Terry Wiggins, Finance Director of the Georgetown School 


District. 
Terry brings the CP Committee up to speed on the status of Phase 1.

Last summer’s low bidder for the roof replacement withdrew the bid and there were problems with the other bids. Thus, all bids were denied.

As it turns out, because the bid was for over $100k under state law the town must utilize “design services” when bidding the project, thus adding additional costs to the original estimate.
     

The new bid for the roof will be going out in March.


Phase 1 called for a Conditions Assessment to be done by a Historic Architect 
That will commence within the next 30 days. 


J. DiMento makes note that the Conditions Assessment should look at whether 

the roof should be repaired in part or fully replaced. 



Terry and the CPC members agree that the Conditions Assessment should look 

at this question. 



With respect to Phase 2 of the project (this year’s request, being reviewed 


tonight) The Conditions Assessment will be a major driver of the cost estimates.


What will be looked in the Conditions Assessment  will be the following:



Wooden fascia on the building


Stonework pointing and repair needs


Front steps (need safety railing)


Windows (replaced or repaired.)
Roof additional costs could be $25,000
Other project costs:

$8,000 for the steps

Fascia repair costs of $30,000
The cost of the pointing and repair of the stonework is questionable and will need to be estimated in the Conditions Assessment as will the window repair/replacement costs.
Terry is asked to get the conditions assessment done as soon as possible so that the estimated costs for Phase 2 can be determined.
CPC members agree to use a number of 60K as a placeholder for budget discussions until the Conditions Assessment is done.
Motion by C. Shreder to adjourn

Seconded by E. Davidson

Motion Carries – unanimously

Meeting is adjourned at 9:25PM
The Town of Georgetown’s Community Preservation Committee Thanks You for Your Support in the Year 2011.

Visit us on the Web at: www.georgetowncpc.com
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